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ZAMBIAS' STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF  CABO VERDE, 8TH MAY, 2018.

Mr. President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of Cabo Verde to the Third UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive report and update just been provided.

We  note with satisfaction  positive efforts Cabo Verde has made in ensuring that human rights are promoted and protected for the well being of its people. We applaud her for having ratified the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Economic , Social and Cultural rights , on 23rd June, 2014 , as well as the Optional Protocol to the Convention Against Torture, on 1st April, 2016.
Zambia recommends to Cabo Verde the following:

-Cabo Verde  should take necessary measures to ensure that migrant workers were protected against  discrimination on the ground of national origin;

-To fully incorporate into the Labour Code the principle of equal pay for work of equal value between men and women;

-To implement the existing  legislation and action plans for the prevention  and elimination of all forms of violence against women .
We wish Cabo Verde success  during the entire UPR third cycle.

I thank you Mr. President.
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